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Take A Moment to Celebrate 
 

As you are all aware, this week The Joint Commission Surveyors conducted 
our triannual reaccreditation survey.  I want to personally thank everyone 
for their productiveness, dedication to patient care & safety, and 
commitment to the Mission, Vision and Values of the hospital despite the 
many challenges we faced this year.   

Completing a successful Joint Commission Survey is only one part of our 
journey.  After we take a moment to celebrate, let us remember that the 
road forward requires our continued commitment to ensuring better 
outcomes, improving the patient & customer experience, reducing care 
cost, and having satisfied providers and staff.   

As the holiday season approaches and we begin to focus our attention on 
spending more time with family and loved ones, we must not lose sight of 
our mission of providing the high quality healthcare that our community 
needs.  To do this, it is necessary for us to provide a safe environment and 
ensure open transparent communications among the staff and patients.  
Rest assured that hospital leadership encourages staff that if you “see 
something, say something” without fear of retribution or retaliation.   

Providing the high quality healthcare our community needs also requires 
us to continue to expand our outreach efforts in the local community.  
Therefore, I encourage you to participate in our upcoming donation drives 
and other community events.  As you safely gather for holiday celebrations 
feel free to invite your personal community to join us in our efforts to give 
back.   

Finally, although this holiday season may present some somber moments 
as we remember those who are no longer with us, know that your UMC 
family is here to support you.  On our own we are individuals.  Together 
we are a Team.   

I salute each and every one of you for being such amazing 
healthcare heroes! 
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To:     UMC Employees   

From:   Trenell Bradley, Human Resources Director  

Date: November 11, 2020 

Subject:   SAVE THE DATE:  2021 Benefits Open Enrollment     

 

We are excited to announce that United Medical Center’s Benefits Open Enrollment begins on Monday, 

November 23rd and ends on Monday, December 7th at 11:59 pm.    Please save the date, you will 

receive additional information regarding the updates in our benefit plans, open enrollment meetings, 

and enrollment instructions.   

Below is a list of a few key updates for the 2021 UMC Benefits Open Enrollment:   

 

 In response to the COVID-19 Pandemic, open enrollment meetings will be virtual.  UMC will not 
conduct enrollment meetings in-person.   

 

 All UMC administered benefits plans must be selected during open enrollment, at the time of 
hire, or in response to a qualifying life changing event. 

 

 There is no change to employee premiums for health plans through CareFirst BlueCross 
BlueShield. 

 

 There is no change to employee premiums for vision plans through Vision Benefits of America 
(VBA).  

 

 There is a 2.99% increase to employee premiums for dental plans through Aetna Dental. 
 

 Sun Life will provide coverage for Short-term disability and Long-term disability.  The Short-term 
disability benefit has increased from a $500/week maximum to $1,500/week maximum (more 
information to come). 

 

 Colonial Life will no longer provide Term Life and Short-term disability to UMC 
employees.  Employees who elected coverage with this insurance provider will receive 
communication directly from Colonial Life regarding continuation of coverage. 
 

For questions, please contact Precious Middleton, Benefits Administrator at pmiddelton@united-

medicalcenter.com or at (202) 574-6887.  Be on the lookout for more information regarding the 

upcoming Benefits Open Enrollment.     

mailto:pmiddelton@united-medicalcenter.com
mailto:pmiddelton@united-medicalcenter.com


 
 
 

MEMORANDUM 
   
 
TO:   UMC All Staff  
 
FROM: Colene Daniel 
  Chief Executive Officer 
 
DATE: November 13, 2020 
 
RE:  Dr. William J. Strudwick, Chief Medical Officer  
 
On Monday, November 9, 2020, the Not–For–Profit Hospital Corporation (“NFPHC”), commonly 
known as United Medical Center (“UMC”) welcomed Dr. William J. Strudwick to his role as the 
new Chief Medical Officer.  Dr. Strudwick, MD FACEP is a highly skilled board-certified 
emergency medicine physician with over 30 years of experience treating medically underserved 
communities.  Dr. Strudwick is a native Washingtonian and graduate of the University of Virginia 
and Howard University College of Medicine.   
 
Prior to joining UMC, Dr. Strudwick served as the Director of the Emergency Department at 
Providence Hospital and as an attending physician in the Howard University Department of 
Emergency Medicine.   
 
Dr. Strudwick has established systems of accountability for providers to increase productivity, 
improved performance measures, and instituted controls for clinical quality assurance.  He has also 
lead medical restructuring efforts of an extensive range of services to deliver accountability, ensure 
patient safety and care, and sustainable success.  Through hands-on training, Dr. Strudwick has 
created, developed, and reorganized clinical practices based on changes in regulatory requirements 
and best practices. 
 

Not-for-Profit Hospital Corporation Board Chair LaRuby May stated, “The NFPHC is excited to 
have Dr. Strudwick join our team.  We know his wealth of knowledge and leadership experience 
will be a valuable asset to the hospital and communities we serve.”  

 
 
 
 

 
 



UMC would like to welcome our newest 
members to the team! 

Ast Ma’at-Radiology 

Estifanos Gebremedhin- Radiology 

Chanele Contee- Primary Care 

Elsie Clarke- Nursing Admin 

Mabel Marshall –BHU 

Tina Saunders-OCFO 

Angela Titus- Medical Staff Office 

Kathi Williams-Young-RN–ED 

Noel Barfield-Lab 

Isaac Ofori-BHU 
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CONGRATULATIONS NFPHC DIRECTOR MILLICENT GORHAM 

Simmons University Board of Trustees member, Millicent Gorham '76, '11HD, has 
been named this year’s recipient of the Outstanding Leadership Award from the 
American Academy of Nursing. 

“I am most grateful that the Academy has recognized me as an outstanding 
leader,” says Gorham. “This award is in honor of all of the amazing nurse leaders 
who have poured into me and in honor of all of the wonderful young nurses and 
leaders who keep me inspired.” 

This award, created in 2015, has only been awarded once to recognize an Honorary 
Fellow for exemplary, committed service to the Academy, and perseverance as a 
champion for the profession and its impact on improving health. The Academy 
honored Gorham on her remarkable career at the helm of the National Black Nurses 
Association (NBNA), where she has used her policy experience to support 
advancements in health equity through nursing leadership. 

Gorham has dedicated herself to improving the public’s health and well-being since 
the beginnings of her career through her work on Capitol Hill, the Congressional 
Black Caucus Health BrainTrust, and the National Rural Health Association. For the 
past 25 years, she has served as the Executive Director of NBNA, where her 
advocacy on behalf of Black nurses and the nursing profession across this country 
has been truly extraordinary. 

Under Gorham’s leadership, NBNA has expanded its influence through an increase 
in membership and scholarship awards. Her authentic leadership has been vital as 
she guides NBNA through the current pandemic, all while supporting communities 
impacted by the virus across the country. 

The Outstanding Leadership Award was presented to Millicent Gorham at the virtual 
2020 Transforming Health, Driving Policy Conference on October 29th - 31st. 

https://www.simmons.edu/news/millicent-gorham-76-11hd-shares-advice-nurses


STAY SAFE
As the District of Columbia’s only public hospital, we all have a heightened 

responsibility to prevent the spread of COVID-19 whether on/or off duty.  Although 

the city continues to reopen we must continue to adhere to the safety and social 

distancing mandates in effect throughout the region. 
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Date: November 2, 2020 

To: ALL UMC EMPLOYEES  

From: Denise Violette, Human Resources Business Partner     

Re: Response to DC Department of Health High Risk States 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

The DC Department of Health has released a new list of high-risk states with a high moving average of daily COVID-19 
cases.  Mayor Bowser has issued an order requiring anyone that is coming into or returning to DC from a high-risk state 
and that was travelling for non-essential activities to self-quarantine for 14 days. The Mayor’s Declaration of Emergency 
order is effective through November 16, 2020.  

In response to her recent order, UMC will continue our COVID-19 screening process as follows:  

• employees will get temperature checks
• employees will be asked if they have any flu symptoms, cough, or fever
• employees will be questioned about their travel in the past two weeks
• visitors to the ED and Medical Office Building will be asked the same questions

Employees who have traveled to any of the 42 high-risk states are required to self-quarantine for 14 days after returning 
to DC and should not enter the Hospital.  They should follow UMC policy for calling out and use associated leave.  
Employees who experience COVID-19 symptoms or test positive for COVID-19, prior to returning to work must report to 
Occupational Health for a COVID-19 test for clearance.     

The following states are high-risk through the state of emergency and require a 14-day quarantine: 

Alabama Alaska  Arizona  Arkansas 
California Colorado Connecticut Delaware 
Florida   Georgia  Idaho  Illinois  
Indiana  Iowa  Kansas  Kentucky 
Louisiana Massachusetts Michigan  Minnesota 
Mississippi Missouri Montana Nebraska 
Nevada  New Jersey New Mexico North Carolina 
North Dakota Ohio  Oklahoma Oregon  
Pennsylvania Rhode Island  South Carolina South Dakota 
Tennessee Texas  Utah  West Virginia 
Wisconsin Wyoming 

For more information about the Mayor’s order, see https://coronavirus.dc.gov/phasetwo. 

If you have any specific questions about the hospital policy or compensation practice during this pandemic, please 
contact Human Resources at (202) 574-6079.   

https://coronavirus.dc.gov/phasetwo


CELEBRATE SAFELY
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*** ATTENTON STAFF*** 

Please be advised that the Flu Vaccine is available to be ordered in Meditech 
for patient use and employees can proceed to Occupational Health 
Department for vaccination. Encourage your staff and colleagues to get early 
vaccination.  

Let’s get 100% compliance! 

Maxine Lawson, Pharm. D., RPh 
Pharmacy Director 
Pharmacy Department 
Not-For-Profit Hospital Corporation 
1310 Southern Avenue, SE, Washington, DC 20032  
P: (202) 574-7248 - F: (202) 373-5730 - C: (202 ) 875-3938 

MLawson@united-medicalcenter.com 
www.united-medicalcenter.com 

mailto:MLawson@united-medicalcenter.com
http://www.united-medicalcenter.com/


DID YOU KNOW? 

New socks and 
undergarments are 

the two most 
requested but least 
donated items at 
homeless shelters 
across the nation? 

As the weather 
changes and we enter 
the holiday season, 
please remember 

those in need. 

UMC GIVES BACK 
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Thank You!!! 
UMC would like to thank United Health Care for stopping by last week 
and providing a free workout to the community. Even in a pandemic 
it’s imperative that we stay mindful of the physical activity that we 

engage in. 

To quote a saying I’m sure we’ve all heard before “health is wealth!” 



What is Diabetes Awareness Month? 

American Diabetes Awareness Month (or simply Diabetes Month) is an annual campaign throughout 
the month of November in the USA to bring awareness to the growing prevalence of diabetes, the 

health risks associated with it, raise funds for research into the condition, and support people living 
with it. 

The country’s leading diabetes organization, the American Diabetes Association (ADA), encourages 
people to ‘take the risk test’, especially those at risk such as overweight people and certain 

ethnicities (see Facts and Figures below). In addition, it encourages people to learn the facts, 
become an advocate and donate. The ADA trademarked “American Diabetes Month” in 1997. 

According to the International Diabetes Federation (IDF), at 31 million the US has one of the highest 
prevalence of diabetes in the world (see table below). 

Recent research by the Diabetes Research Institute published in 2020 also points to some alarming 
statistics. Among the US population overall the prevalence of diagnosed and undiagnosed people 

with the condition for 2018 were (crude estimates): 

• 34.2 million people of all ages—or 10.5% of the US population—had diabetes

• 34.1 million adults aged 18 years or older—or 13.0% of all US adults—had diabetes

• 7.3 million adults aged 18 years or older who met laboratory criteria for diabetes were not
aware of or did not report having diabetes (undiagnosed diabetes). This number represents

2.8% of all US adults and 21.4% of all US adults with diabetes 

• The percentage of adults with diabetes increased with age, reaching 26.8% among those
aged 65 years or older 

Diabetes also affects different ethnic groups differently. The prevalence of diagnosed diabetes was 
highest among American Indians/Alaska Natives (14.7%), people of Hispanic origin (12.5%), and 
non-Hispanic blacks (11.7%), followed by non-Hispanic Asians (9.2%) and non-Hispanic whites 

(7.5%). 

For more information, click the link below 

https://www.publicholidayguide.com/awareness-day/american-diabetes-awareness-month-2020/ 
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https://www.publicholidayguide.com/awareness-day/american-diabetes-awareness-month-2020/
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Community Resources & Activities 
The Hospital Board of Directors and Executive Leadership Team recognizes that 
you are more than an employee and that as much as you care for our patients, 
staff, and visitors, you must also care for your families at home. 

Meet UMC @ The 
Faunteroy Center in 

Ward 7 every 
Wednesday! 



UMC IN THE NEWS–October 30–
November 13, 2020      
UMC Staff are reminded to direct ALL MEDIA INQUIRIES to Toya Carmichael, VP of 

Public Relations @Tcarmichael@united-medicalcenter.com. 

No News Is Good News! 

 

 

Total Number Positives Percent 

All 18,507 100

Race 
Unknown 171 1 
American Indian/Alaska 
Native 

42 <1 

Asian 306 2 
Black/African American 8972 48 
Native Hawaiian/Pacific 
Islander 

49 <1 

Other/Multi-Racial 4602  25 
White  4364 24 

Ethnicity 
Unknown 1559 9 
Hispanic or Latinx  4615 25 
NOT Hispanic or Latinx 12,317 67 
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For the latest information on the District Government’s 
response to COVID-19 (Coronavirus), please visit 
coronavirus.dc.gov. 

Cases as of November 11, 2020 

https://coronavirus.dc.gov/
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